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CFO Mark van den Biggelaar to leave Heijmans 
 

CFO Mark van den Biggelaar has announced that he will be leaving Heijmans in early 2017 and will 

not be available for a new term as member of the executive board. In consultation with the 

Supervisory Board, he will complete the annual figures for 2016 and resign as member of the 

Executive Board thereafter. To ensure a good transition of pending matters, he will be available for 

Heijmans until the end of June. 

 

The Supervisory Board recognizes Mark’s contribution to the development of Heijmans over the 

past seven years, particularly with regard to improving internal and external transparency, 

strengthening the financial function, the results of the German companies and the successful 

development and implementation of a new ERP platform. The Supervisory Board regrets his 

departure but respects his choice. The Supervisory Board has started the process that will result in 

the appointment of a new CFO. 


